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Correspondence for Amber Rudd. Response clarifying query re 'working together across party lines'

Decc Correspondence Unit,

I was very distressed to receive your letter this morning ref T02015/10771.

I consider it unsolicited, as I’d noted in my letter of the 9th Sept that you were ignoring my actual query about working across Party lines so there was no point in further correspondence.

Your letter of the 16th Oct continued to ignore my question as it is apparent that the Conservatives have no intention of working across party lines, but provide staff such as yourself with stock paragraphs that bear no relation to the actions the Government is taking.

1. The Government clearly does not ‘recognise the importance of ensuring the transition is as orderly as possible’, or that ‘all associated risks are managed properly’. The recent abrupt attacks on the UK renewables industry are shocking in a democratic capitalist society, whilst big (foreign) companies and governments are given billions in subsidies to bet on unproven and incredibly expensive far future electricity sources. The FIT consultation documents acknowledge many associated risks which are being managed improperly.
1. The Government clearly does not believe ‘that investment decisions are primarily matters for the market to determine’. Government preferences for Nuclear and Fracked Gas result in enormous subsidies, whilst small amounts of pump priming payments for renewables (albeit from bill payers who would prefer them to come from tax) are being abruptly removed. An even playing field of treatment from Government would show renewables to succeed in the market.
1. The Government is not committed to ensuring we have secure energy supplies, as they are killing renewable local power now in favour of future capacity, some from abroad, and most relying on other countries. There are many solutions to making solar/wind a robust UK secure source but no Government thought has been directed at bringing this about.
1. The Government is not ‘pushing for an ambitious global climate change deal in Paris’.  The recommendations of the Committee on Climate Change to meet our commitments have been ignored and glossed over, leaving us with an appalling shortfall on our inadequate targets. It looks as though the Government wants ‘others’ to come forward with ambitious commitments, but not to do so ourselves. 
1. It is noticeable that, whilst we could be ‘a leader in green technology and innovation’ the UK has a woeful presence in the US framework of initiatives called the Clean Energy Ministerial.

In summary, the Government is only intent on “maintaining control over spending under FITs scheme” as stated in the FITs ‘consultation’.  Having so much doubletalk posted to me was extremely upsetting and I do not want you to write to me again.

Mrs S Charles
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